
 
 

 
 

 Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, since as 
members of one body you were called to peace. And 
be thankful.                Colossians 3:15                      

 

Our Mission: 
Trinity Lutheran School exists to assist families in the Christ-Centered education of their children: to guide 
them to know Jesus as their Savior, grow in faith, and share Him with others. 
 
 

 

 

 

     November 14, 2022 

105 Allen St.                                   
Jenera, Ohio 45841 
Office: 419.326.4685 
Fax: 419.326.4685 
 
School Principal 
Jeff Falck 
Ext. 104 
principal@tlcjenera.org 
 
Secretary    
Janet Weihrauch 
Ext. 100 
tlsoffice@tlcjenera.org 
 
Preschool 
Mrs. Jessica Krueger 
Ext. 103 
Jkrueger@tlcjenera.org 
 
Kindergarten 
Mrs. Connie Krueger 
Ext. 102 
ckrueger@tlcjenera.org 
 
1st and 2nd Grade 
Mrs. Karena Falck 
Ext. 101 
kfalck@tlcjenera.org 
 
3rd, 4th  & 5th Grade 
Mrs. Heather Kretz 
Ext. 106 
hkretz@tlcjenera.org 
 
5th, 6th & 7th Grade 
Mr. Joshua von Stein 
Ext. 105 
jvonstein@tlcjenera.org 
 
 

THIS WEEK AT TRINITY: 
TUE Cheer Practice 3:30-4:45. 
WED Chapel 8:20. 
THU Cheer Practice 3:30-4:45. 
 

“The Word”-  

(A devotion based on this week’s hymn: “God’s Word is Our Great Heritage” - CW 640) 

“The grass withers and the flowers fall, but the word of the Lord endures forever.”  

(1 Peter 1:24b,25a)  

The expression “Word of God,” or “Word of the Lord,” or just “the Word” 
occurs dozens of  times in Scripture. In some instances, as in John chapter 1, “the 
Word” refers to Jesus. But  in most cases, God’s Word tells us what he has revealed 
about himself. It is through the  Word of the gospel that we become children of God, 
and it is that same Word that keeps us  in the faith.   

The writer of this hymn text, Nikolai F. S. Grundtvig, intended for this stanza to 
be a fifth  stanza to “A Mighty Fortress Is Our God,” Martin Luther’s great Reformation 
hymn. Stanza  4 of Luther’s hymn begins with “The Word they still shall let remain.” 
Grundtvig follows up  that thought with the reminder that Christians have inherited 
this wonderful gift and that  it is our task, our great endeavor, to share the message of 
that Word. This Word guides us  in our life and sustains us as we face the ravages of 
death. The final lines of the hymn are a  prayer that we keep the teachings of Scripture 
pure and that we continue to pass the  wonderful news of the gospel to future 
generations.   

Prayer: Lord, keep us steadfast in your Word. Fill us with the zeal to daily study that 
precious Word  and to proclaim it to the next generation. We ask this in the name of 
Jesus who is the Word  made flesh. Amen. 
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Thank You for Singing at Immanuel - It was great to hear our students’ voices blend with our brothers and sisters at 
Immanuel yesterday. We thank them for the opportunity to join them in worship and look forward to singing at 
Immanuel again in late February. Our students will now be pressing full steam ahead with preparations for our 
Christmas service! 

First Quarter Report Cards 

Kindergarten - 8th Grade students have received report cards today. Please review the grades with your child and give 
them encouragement. Please sign the envelope and return it to your child’s teacher by this week Friday. Included in the 
envelope is a sign-up sheet for… 

Parent/Teacher Conferences! 

Please complete the form included with your child’s report card so we can schedule you for a conference time that fits 
your schedule. The form can be completed and returned in the report card envelope that you signed already. Please 
return this sheet by this Wednesday so we can get everyone scheduled for their most optimal times slot! If no listed 
time works, please contact the teacher to find a mutual time that works best for everyone. Also remember, these formal 
conferences do not have to be the only time you meet with the teacher. You are welcome to contact them anytime to 
continue that important partnership between home and school! 

Call News  

The voters of Trinity met yesterday afternoon and extended a Call to another individual who we are asking to teach 
grades 7 & 8 here at Trinity beginning next school year. Once all the proper contacts have been made, we will look to 
share the name of this person with you. 

Health Reminder   

There seems to be some things going around school. Please remember to keep your child home if they are not feeling 
well. You know your child better than we do, so in many ways we trust your judgment. However, if they are running a 
high temperature or experiencing symptoms of vomiting or diarrhea, please keep them home until symptoms like these 
have not been displayed for at least 24 hrs. Thank you for keeping our Tigers healthy and safe at school! 

Basketball & Cheerleading 

The weather today makes it seem a bit more like it’s time for the winter sports season! Cheer practices begin this week 
Tuesday. Basketball practices begin next . 

TIGER GEAR! TLS clothing is being offered for sale again this year If you are interested in purchasing, please contact the 
school office for an order form.  Deadline to order is November 22nd. Also available are short-sleeved T-shirts under 
separate order for $10 each.  All proceeds of these t-shirts will off-set the annual 7th & 8th grade class trip.  Please 
contact the school office if you would like to purchase one.  Make checks payable to Trinity Lutheran.   
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Hymn of the Week 

Our hymn due this week  is  “God’s Word is Our Great Heritage” (CW 640) 

 All grades will learn the single verse: 

God's Word is our great heritage 
and shall be ours forever; 
to spread its light from age to age 
shall be our chief endeavor. 
Through life it guides our way, 
in death it is our stay. 
Lord, grant, while worlds endure, 
we keep its teachings pure 
throughout all generations. 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

TLS Lunch Menu 
Hot Pockets (pepperoni only)      $1  Corn Dog         $.50 
Pizza Rolls                      6/$1      PB&J Uncrustable      $1 
Cheeseburger      $2 
Chicken sandwich                     $2.50 
Please be aware that we may run out of the more popular items before Thanksgiving break. Items will probably 
not be replenished until the break. 


